

The Bull Sheet

Established 1945 August 2018

Paul Bunyan Rifle and Sportsman's Club

Puyallup, WA

JULY MEETING NOTES

The clubhouse alarm system is now functional. Everyone who has a key to the clubhouse must now have a key FOB to operate the system. Contact Cody Lovelace if you haven't been issued a FOB and need access to the clubhouse.

We have had three applications submitted from our junior club shooters for scholarships from the John Mohns Memorial Fund. This fund was set up from donations by the late club member John Mohns for scholarships and the promotion of junior shooting. Alec Patajo, Bill Riggs (both University of Nevada at Reno) and Emma Goist (Coe College in Iowa) have applied for scholarships as they are off to college next September. At the board meeting, a motion was made and passed to grant the scholarships.

During the board meeting, we discussed the placement of the new flagpole. The debate is between centered directly in front of the clubhouse or on the front/south side of the clubhouse in the raised area by the utility boxes, as well as what type of lighting we will use. We will soon have a locator company come out to see where the underground utilities are placed and what options we have.

Darrell Behounek asked me to remind pistol shooters to staple their targets between the uprights, not over them. We are finding a lot of the upright legs are getting shot up due to having targets stapled overhanging the upright 2x4s.

Kudos to Cody Lovelace for getting the air conditioning in the meeting room working. We noticed before the meeting that is was too warm in the room, so Cody tracked down the issue between meetings finding a tripped breaker in the electrical room.

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL TIME

It's that time of year again. Membership renewals are due by August 31st. To renew your club membership, use the renewal form in the back of the printed BullSheet or get the form online here. **No other reminders will be**
sent out. If you have any questions about membership, please contact Ben LoCicero at 253-848-2204.

600YD BLACK POWDER CARTRIDGE RIFLE SHOOT

THIS MATCH HAS BEEN CANCELLED

John Schauf

It's time again to get ready for Paul Bunyan's 600 yd BPC/Fun Match. The date will be Tuesday, August 21st. The match begins at 9:00 am but arrive early to get signed up. The match fee is the usual \$10.00. The course of fire will be 15 minutes for sighting in followed by 15 minutes to shoot a ten shot group target. The next two targets will be 25 minutes each to fire 15 shots for score. You will need 40 rounds plus sighters and foulers. There will be a brief pause between targets for cleaning, etc. There will be two relays, one on the firing line and one in the pits pulling and scoring targets. When the first relay is finished, they will go to the pits and the other relay will come to the line for their chance at fame and glory. This is mainly a Black Powder Cartridge match, but the "Fun" part is if you don't have a black powder rifle, you can shoot that new-fangled smokeless powder rifle with jacketed or cast bullets. You may shoot from any safe position i.e. prone, sitting or bench. Hope to see you there. If you have any questions, please call me at 253-389-4774 or email at jvschauf3@comcast.net.

JUNIOR MATCH RESULTS

May Patajo

Our Junior Air Rifle team recently competed in the Junior Olympics/Civilian Marksmanship Program 3 Position Air Rifle Nationals June 23-26 in Camp Perry Ohio. The nation's top 3PAR precision shooters were invited (over 300 individuals and 55 teams). Each individual or team had to qualify to make these Nationals. Our team members are Alec Patajo, Emma Goist, Bill Riggs, Andrew Pham and Emme Nelson. There were 2 Nationals. First was the USA Junior Olympics. Our team finished 17th out of 55 teams. Overall the team shot very well. In the CMP Nationals our team finished with a respectable 12th overall out of 55 teams.

Andrew Pham shot a personal best in the CMP and was 1 point out of making the top 8 finals. Both Emma Goist and Bill Riggs shot personal bests. Emme Nelson shot extremely well considering she had a knee injury.

Four out of our five team members have now graduated high school and will be attending a 4 year university/college. Alec Patajo (University Nevada-Reno - NCAA Rifle team). Emma Goist (Coe College). Bill Riggs (University Alaska Fairbanks). Andrew Pham (University Nevada-Reno - NCAA Rifle team). Emme Nelson will be a senior in high school.

Here are the results.

https://ct.thecmp.org/app/v1/index.php?do=match&task=edit&tab=results&match=17067

During the early part of 2018, the NRA sectionals were shot across the nation at all the affiliated clubs. These are sanction matches that are scored and submitted where the results are compiled nationally. The final national results were recently posted in June. This year Alec Patajo is our NRA Indoor Metric Smallbore Overall Champion (517 entries). He also earned the Overall Runner Up (Silver Medalist) in the Jr Position Air Rifle. Other disciplines where he ranked near the top - Jr Metric Smallbore & Precision Air Rifle Standing. Both Andrew Pham and Emme Nelson are also ranked in the sectionals.

All of the match results can be seen here. https://competitions.nra.org/results-and-records/national-championship-results/nra-national-indoor-rifle-pistol-championship-results/



(Emma Goist, Emme Nelson, Andrew Pham, Alec Patajo, Bill Riggs)

HUNTER SIGHT-IN WORK PARTY

We will be having our annual work party on the rifle range on Sunday, August 26th, 9am to noon, in order to get ready for hunter sight-in. Your help is needed. Hunter sight-in is a big money maker for the club which helps keep your dues low, and a lot of work is necessary to get us ready. We will be working on building new target stands and rebuilding old ones, patching and replacing targets, filling sand bags and other miscellaneous chores that need to be completed before sight-in begins. If you can spare a couple of hours, please join us at the range. Volunteering your time would help the club and would be greatly appreciated. If you have any questions, please contact Mark Voigt at 253-839-6471 or msvvoigt@msn.com.

MEMBERSHIP

The club would like to welcome the 16 new members to the club this month. Raymond Baumann, Jim Bussard, Arthur Campos, Terry Carter, Duke Davis, Michael Davis, Linda Glaeser, Douglas Goodwin, Ronald Harkness, Kole Kraft, Kenny Linn, Eric Short, Terri Simms, Larry Waits, Nicholas Weber, Ron Wohrle were all voted into the club at the general meeting. Welcome to all. Membership total now stands at 1341 members.

PISTOL SILHOUETTE

July 7, 2018 Bret Stuntebeck

We put 14 entries across the line this month. Temperatures were in the low 50's when I arrived and got into the high 50's to mid 60's by the end of the match. This month Steve Bishop organized a hot dog BBQ for lunch so we finished the relays on the line and broke for lunch. Thanks Steve it worked out well. We may have to do it again sometime. On to the results of the match.

Vince Leete took the bigbore unlimited honors with a U-AAA, 35. In UHSAS, Steve Bishop and Joe Stumpf tied at 38 with Joe taking it by out-ramming Steve. I managed the high Revolver Score with a R-Int, 33.

In Smallbore, Steve Bishop returned the favor to Joe by posting a P-AAA, 28 to Joe's 25.

Our target setters did a fantastic job again this month. Thanks to all who came out to shoot the match and also to those who stayed to help pick up targets after the match.

Until next time shoot straight and be safe

BB	Nama	O (Caliban	C	Natas
Class	Name	Gun/Caliber	Score	Notes
P-AA	Joe Stumpf, R	TC: 7TCU	20	1st CB
R-INT	Bret Stuntebeck	FA: 41MAG	33	1st CB
-AA	Joe Stumpf, R	FA: 357MAG	26	1st CB
U-AAA	Steve Bishop	XP-100: 7TCU	36	1st
US-AAA	Bret Stuntebeck	TC: 7TCU	27	1st CB
<u>FP</u>				
Class	Name	Gun/Caliber	Score	Notes
P-AAA	Bret Stuntebeck	TC: 22H	22	1st
PAS-AAA	Vincent Leete	TC: 22H	25	1st
HS				
Class	Name	Gun/Caliber	Score	Notes
UASHS- AA	Joe Stumpf, R	XP-100: 7INT	38	1st ML
<u>SB</u>				
Class	Name	Gun/Caliber	Score	Notes
P-AAA	Steve Bishop	RUG MKII: 22 LR	28	1st
U-AAA	Bret Stuntebeck	ANS: 22 LR	34	1st

CBA MILITARY RIFLE MATCH RESULTS

Mitch Migliaccio

Here are the results of today's (July 14th) Score match. It was a nice smooth match in near perfect weather. So, of course, scores were all over the place. Doug Shellenberger did manage to squeeze out a 100 yd 200-10x, and I can't remember that being done here before, so congrats to Doug.

The next match will be Aug 11th for scores. It was supposed to be 5 shot Groups match, but since at least half of our shooters, me included, will be at the Springfield, OR R7 Regional two-day event, we had to draft substitute match directors. I'll try to do groups at the Nov 10th match provided the weather cooperates.

	Class	100 yd Score	200 yd Score	Grand Agg
Mitch Migliaccio	IS	189-5X	167-2X	356-7X
Al Richardson	IS	171-2X	174-2X	345-4X
Leonard. Westoff	IS	186-5X	172-1X	358-6X
John Schauf	MI	194-7X	195-5X	389-16X
Ron Yatso	MI	189-4X	194-8X	383-12X
Alice Gardner	MS	180-2X	173-1X	353-3X
Mike Henninger	MS	199-13X	198-8X	397-21X
Ron Heilman	MS	196-13X	196-6X	392-19X
D. Shellenberger	MS	200-10X	192-3X	392-13X

JUNIORS

Doug Shellenberger

The team we sent back to Camp Perry last month did well, finishing in the top third. At a meeting in March, our club voted to approve donating \$6500 toward their travel and lodging expenses so they could attend the match.

Recently we have had a few new shooters come out on Tuesday nights to give the league a try. It seems to be a slow time of year with families taking their summer vacations. Participation should pick up as summer gives way to the kids returning to school.

RED LIGHT WARNING SYSTEM ON THE RIFLE RANGE

A number of individuals are using the rifle range red downrange indicator lights in an UNSAFE manner. The red lights are <u>NOT</u> to be used to call a cease fire.

To call a cease fire, you must communicate with all others on the firing line, clear and ground all firearms, and insure that the line is in fact safe. Then, and only then, should the persons proceeding downrange turn on the switch nearest to their firing position. When they return to a safe position behind the firing line, turn off the same switch. You must then communicate verbally with all others on the firing line to make sure the range is hot again and to unsure that everyone has had time to put their eye and ear protection back on.

A few pointers to keep in mind:

- The red lights are not visible while you are sitting at a bench aiming at a target
- The red lights will not make you bulletproof
- Just because the red lights are off does not mean that it is safe to shoot.
- The red lights are an aid, not a replacement for eyes, ears, and brains!
- Always remember, <u>do not handle</u> <u>firearms while people are down range</u>.

(Article reprinted from August 1998 edition. Thanks to Darrell Behounek for passing it along)

USED BRASS AVAILABLE

Larry Wilson has <u>lots</u> of used brass for sale. He has most handgun calibers available as well as a lot of rifle calibers. Rifle brass is ten cents each and pistol brass is six cents each. The proceeds go to help the junior program. Give Larry a call after noon at 253-347-3225.



NEW CLUB CAPS AND SHIRTS

We have a new order of caps and shirts on hand for sale. Due to popular demand, we now have solid back caps as well as the mesh back caps. Both are \$12. We also have a new order of shirts in stock in all sizes. The shirts are \$15. The proceeds on these items go to support the junior program. If you are interested, get in touch with Doug at 253-846-6767 or see him at the range.

CARETAKERS REPORT

Doug Shellenberger

We are still working on getting a new light near the front gate. It gets pretty dark out there making it hard to see the key pad in the evening. We are investigating renting a light from Tacoma Power or installing a pole of our own. Bob Wendt is checking the options and will report back at the next Board meeting.

New Dimensions Landscaping has been out and is working on fine tuning the sprinklers both on the 300 yard line and near the clubhouse. We have a few brown spots which should green up after the sprinklers and timers are adjusted.

We still have plenty of firewood for sale at \$40 per truck load. Proceeds go toward supporting the junior program. Contact me if you are interested in buying some.

IN THE NEWS

At the November election, firearms related bill I-1639 will be voted on. Several gun rights organizations have taken exception with the bill and how the signature gathering petitions were written. There is also a lawsuit being brought forward by the NRA regarding Seattle's safe storage gun law. More information can be found at the NRA-ILA website about these and several other firearm related issues.

In the national news, a recent decision by the U.S. Court of Appeals for the Ninth Circuit in San Francisco "has recognized that the Second Amendment protects a right to openly carry loaded firearms in public for self-defense". This decision could have far reaching implications on those of us in the Western states. The full story can be found here.

Send in this renewal form with your payment

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FORM

Name (please print)	Membership number				
The monthly newsletter, "The BullSheet" delivery: US Mail or Internet					
Email address_					
If you have moved and have a new address, telephone or email: no change					
Address (if changed)					
CityStar	teZip				
Telephoneemail					

Dues: \$96. Please send your check made payable to: Paul Bunyan Rifle and Sportsman's Club

Write your club number on the check and include this completed renewal application. Mail to:

Ben LoCicero 1814 Pioneer Ave. Puyallup, WA 98371-5270

or

Paul Bunyan R&S Club 17902 Meridian Ave E Puyallup, WA 98375 Attn: Membership Secretary

Annual dues (\$96) are **NOT** pro-rated on membership renewals

Annual Membership is from 1 September thru 31st August

PAUL BUNYAN RIFLE & SPORTSMANS CLUB

YOUTH Day SPONSORED BY BROWNELLS NRA

SATURDAY, AUGUST 25

9 am to 3:30 pm

Arrive at 8:30 am to register*



FREE to KIDS

UP TO AGE 18

Beginners
welcome or come
test your skills!

Opportunity to shoot a shotgun, rifle and muzzleloader; learn archery, orienteering, and firearm safety

*All firearm instruction is given and supervised by Washington State Dept. Fish & Wildlife Certified Hunter Education Instructors and National Rifle Association Certified Instructors

Prizes & Lunch!

Lunch provided for participants only

Lunch for non-participants available for small donation

*TO PRE-REGISTER CONTACT

BILL MONTGOMERY 253.377.7436

hei7226@yahoo.com

ROCKY WALSTON 253.255.2292

hei7277@hotmail.com

Paul Bunyan RIFLE & SPORTSMANS CLUB

17902 Meridian E, Puyallup